
Cut Bank Area Chamber of Commerce Minutes

February 20th, 2019 Chamber Annual Meeting

Water to Wine Steakhouse, Pioneer Bar – Noon

Directors in Attendance: Ric Beals, Jessica Waldner, Stephanie Eney, Don Grubb, Kristi Rowell, Nate Kavanagh, Nicole Altenburg, Brandon Greco, JR Meyers
Executive Director:  Amy Overstreet - Present
Directors Absent: Calcie Stubbs (Excused), Bryan Simons (Excused)
Bookkeeper: Todd Eney - Present
Office Assistant: Erin Kittson - Absent
Guests Attending:  Brian Kavanagh, LeAnne Kavanagh, Susie Beals, Ashley Kavanagh, Larry Schwindt, Adam Kerfoot, Juanita Meeks, Mikayla Jordan-Garcia, Ryan Eney, Jessica Sheets (and daughter), Jessica Hedges

The meeting was called to order by President Ric Beals.  The minutes from the February 6th regular meeting were presented for approval. No further discussion was required, Jessica Waldner made the motion to approve and accept the minutes and Don Grubb seconded the motion. 

Ric recognized and thanked the outgoing officers and directors and announced this year’s directors and officers; President Ric Beals, Vice President Calcie Stubbs, Secretary Jessica Waldner, Treasurer Nate Kavanagh. Outgoing directors are Jeff Billman, Pat Murphy, and Ryan Eney. Incoming directors for 2019 are Nicole Altenburg, Brandon Greco, and JR Meyers. Ric also noted that he is very thankful for Amy Overstreet who does so much and her assistant Erin Kittson, they make our lives easier and do so much for the Chamber. 
Treasurer Nate Kavanagh turned the financial report over to ex-officio Ryan Eney since he was the treasurer the past two years. Ryan did have the hard copy of the financial audit from Utterback Accounting and noted if anyone was interested he would be able to get them one. He said that the chamber had a financially positive year and reiterated that all money the chamber does make is used to better this community. 
Ric Beals presented the 2018 Year in Review report. Ric recapped that the Annual Banquet and Holiday Bazaar brought some of our biggest revenues to date. He also noted that ten business’ hosted Chamber-Ups, Make a Difference Day donated money to the CB Volunteer Fire Department, and that there were fifteen cooks for the Prime Rib Cook-off. This is just a handful of the committees and events. 
Ric recapped the 2019 Committee Chairs and went into some detail about each major event the chamber hosts throughout the year. Ric stated that he is looking forward to being President of the Chamber for another year. Ric noted that one major goal to finish up in 2019 is selling the Public Drug building. He made it clear he is proud to work with a great group of people who want to better the community of Cut Bank and reminded guests the chamber is always open to ideas. 

Jessica Sheets announced she and her husband will be opening a new business on Main Street. Their business will be growing vegetables and herbs year round using hydroponics with the goal of not only growing and selling produce in a storefront but also supplying local restaurants.  
After some informal discussion, the meeting was adjourned.
Jessica Waldner
Secretary/Director

